
Eden Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

I hereby certify that sufficient funds were on deposit for the payment of the forgoing bills when obligated and funds are now on 

deposit to pay the attached expenditures; ___________________ Steve Little, Fiscal Officer. 

 

______________________        _____________________         ____________________           ______________________ 

Chairman, Donald L. Glover      Trustee Ryan C. Bagent          Trustee Kenneth E. Hall            Fiscal Officer, Steve Little 

 

August 29, 2016 - 8:00 p.m. 

 

This meeting was called to order in the Eden Community Center by Chairman Don Glover, with 

all present standing to recite the pledge of allegiance. In addition to Mr. Glover, the following 

Eden Township personnel were present; Trustee Ken Hall, Trustee Ryan Bagent, Fiscal Officer 

Steve Little, and Road Maintenance Supervisor Robert Nethers. Several township residents were 

also present. A copy of the minutes, a monthly cash journal report and; fund, appropriation and 

revenue status reports were given to the trustees. Trustee Hall moved to waive the reading of the 

minutes, Trustee Bagent seconded the motion all voted in favor, and the minutes were filed for 

the permanent record.  

 

Public Participation:  Several residents commented on road conditions and the decision to 

return some roads to gravel, primarily Oldaker Road and Graceland Lane residents, (see attached 

attendance sheet) were upset about the dirt roads. Resident Chuck Dunlap challenged where the  

money was being spent and additional questions were raised about future plans to pave. The 

Issue 2 grant application was discussed and residents were told that we were unsuccessful with 

the most recent application, and that the trustees planned on applying again in the future.    

 

Old Business: The 48” culvert on Baker Road North  is done, Dave Baker has the culvert he 

asked the township to install he just has to get it home so we can install it on Oldaker Road 

 

New Business: Trustee Bagent asked about a mirror on a pole at the Tarlton Road and Eden 

Church Road intersection, he will check with LRE for permission to mount it on a pole there.  

 

Road Report: A safety issue was raised regarding the vehicles parked in front of the Samantha 

Magers property. Fiscal Officer L:ittle will check on the process for removing those vehicles 

with the prosecutor. 

 

Trustee Bagent moved to pay the bills, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 

The attached listing is a true and accurate listing of the bills that were presented to be paid.  

 

Trustee Hall moved to approve the purchase of up to $2000 for tools in the garage, Trustee 

Bagent seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 

 

Trustee Hall made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Bagent seconded the motion and all Trustees 

voted in favor. The meeting was adjourned. 
 

 


